To: "Angela.Dixon@eastriding.gov.uk" < Angela.Dixon@eastriding.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Compaint 50441 - Safer Road Humber | I will now report you to the authorities

Dear Ms. Dixon,

I can only assume that you and your colleagues believe that the earth is flat, that global warming is manmade and that the European Single Currency was a brilliant idea.

Back here in the real world, it is clear to anyone who understands even basic arithmetic that your organisation's claims are utterly ludicrous, and while I accept that this is in part because the DfT and its advisers make similar ludicrous errors, the fact remains that you have a statutory duty of care to the public and the taxpayer not to make claims which are bizarre nonsense, as I have set out several times.

I note in passing that not once in any of your replies or that of Ms. Gore have either of you sought to rebut any numbers or statement I have made, instead your response is always simply to refuse to withdraw the claims and in effect pass the buck to the DfT by claiming you are only following orders. That is simply not acceptable, your duty of care necessarily included challenging orders and instructions which are clearly not only wrong but also dangerous in the way they misrepresent important road safety policies.

I am now taking up these issues in more detail with the DfT, but tomorrow I will post my formal complaint about your organisation's misconduct in public office to Humberside Police for investigation and, I would hope and expect, prosecution and/or dismissal of those involved in these fantasies.

I will copy my complaint widely including the Humberside MPs and others, the DfT and Transcom.

Yours sincerely

Idris Francis